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27th February 2018 
Dear Parent/Carer

I write to thank parents and carers of pupils in Years 3, 4 and 5 who were inconvenienced by the partial closure on Tuesday. The reason for the closure was to enable us to have one of our boilers fixed, which has now happened, and children have returned to their own classes.
In relation to Monday, we did manage to get rooms to temperature, but not to above temperature as we usually do (to allow for open doors at lunchtime etc.) We did allow children to keep coats on if they wanted to. We also moved some classes to other areas of the school, where the other boilers/heating had not been affected.
I believe a few parents were unhappy with the decision to remain open on Monday and some with the decision to close some classes on Tuesday, two completely opposite and conflicting opinions. The decision to remain open was based on us being able to raise temperatures with temporary heaters. The decision to close partially on Tuesday was to allow for the boiler to be fixed and with the view that temperatures would have dropped substantially overnight.

The snow opening on Tuesday is a completely separate issue – and looking at the road access and weather over the day, totally the correct one. We understand how hard you work as parents and will not close lightly. These decisions will be communicated via ParentPay and on the regular news outlets.  

As with all these decisions, we can only work with what we know at the time, with the information available, and to the best of our abilities. Every school will decide for themselves. I will not, however, tolerate any aggressive or abusive questioning or language to staff, who are doing their best to carry out the decisions I and other leaders have taken. Anyone behaving in this way will be asked to leave the premises and could be subject to a site ban.
I look forward to our continued partnership and to keeping your children safe.
Yours sincerely
Mr. Nigel M. Cooper

Headteacher

